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Of concern is the strong resistance to these Codes of Practice by many participants in the industry which raises 
serious questions about the industry’s willingness to maintain and continue to improve standards should they 
be permitted to self-regulate. GR believes the community does not wish to see a return to the low-level standards 
evidenced in the McHugh Report.   
 
It is GR’s opinion that should the industry wish to make real and significant improvements - including bringing 
in fair and robust Codes of Practice - then it is best done by an external and independent body that is properly 
and adequately funded by the industry.  
 
Disciplinary action by an independent body 
 
It is important the disciplinary action against those who breach the Codes of Practice, Act and Regulation and 
who threaten to undermine the industry in the eyes of the community, is undertaken by an independent body to 
ensure community faith in the system. External regulation ensures there is no actual bias or apprehension of 
bias that the industry is looking out for, and protecting, its own participants who are not meeting animal welfare 
standards.   
 
It must be remembered that any participant who is dissatisfied with any decision made by GWIC has a right of 
review by the Racing Appeals Tribunal and ultimately the Supreme Court of NSW.  Anyone who believes that 
an independent supervisory body is not acting fairly or has erred in its decision, has the same right as any 
other person in NSW to seek an administrative and judicial review of an adverse administrative decision. Such 
a review system for these decisions ensures that members of GWIC act fairly and honestly in making impartial 
decisions. 
 
As GWIC is part of the Department of Customer Service its members may also be held accountable by the NSW 
Ombudsman and the Independent Commission Against Corruption, hence they must act honestly, fairly, without 
personal favour or conflict of interests.  
 
It is essential that disciplinary decisions are made in good faith by an independent body which is subject to the 
scrutiny of our courts and parliamentary processes.  
 
Policy changes 
 
At a minimum, we are of the view that all greyhounds should be given access each day to outdoor space and 
not contained in a kennel all day.  
 
GR’s view is that education of participants in animal welfare standards and prevention of illness is key to 
improving welfare standards within the industry.  We believe that GWIC is independent and forward-thinking in 
its approach to animal welfare, and that the only opportunity the participants in the industry have of undertaking 
further education is for GWIC to continue as the regulator with oversight of the industry.  
 
Thank you for your consideration of our submissions. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
President 
Greyhound Rescue Inc 
 




